
 

      
 

 
Otisville Correctional Facility Staff Attend Burial of Korean War Soldier 

 
On November 10, 2016, just prior to Veterans Day, Private First Class William Vito 
Giovanniello was laid to rest in Port Jervis, New York, 65 years after losing his life in the 
Korean War. Missing since 1951, the soldier—a great uncle of Otisville Correction 
Officer Drapala—was finally able to return home after his family worked for years to 
secure his remains. To show their support, several Otisville Correctional Facility staff 
attended the services, including two officers on horseback, honoring the soldier who 
paid the ultimate sacrifice for our freedom. 
 

 


